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OUR COMMUNITY CODE OF 

CONDUCT 

Everyone at Old Catton Junior School - 

our children, staff, families, governors. 

Contractors and visitors - must be shown 

care, courtesy and consideration by others 

at all times. We expect this in our building 

and in our grounds, and to extend beyond 

this into the local community and on to 

social media.  

 

Children and staff have the right to 

learn and work in a safe, secure and 

happy environment.  

 

 

LOVE 

       HOPE 

                JOY 

 

OLD CATTON JUNIOR SCHOOL 

Working Together to 

Safeguard Children 

Information for Visitors and 

Volunteers 

 

All members of staff are  
required to work according to 

the guidance in: 
‘Working Together to safe-

guard Children’ 
September 2018 

 
Copies are available from the 

school office and at the  
following link; 

www.schools.norfolk.gov.uk 
 

Then click on ‘Safeguarding’, 
Click on ‘guidance’, then click 

on the document. 
 
 



IF YOU HAVE ANY CONCERNS 
ABOUT A CHILD, YOU MUST 
TELL A MEMBER OF STAFF. 

The things you may be concerned 

about may be physical or emotional. 

It may be the way a child responds to 

a certain situation.  It may be 

something a child says. 

If a child tells you something, you 

must explain to him/her that you 

cannot keep it a secret. You must tell 

him/her that it is your job to keep 

them safe and it may be you have to 

tell someone else in order to keep 

them safe. Listen to the child 

carefully; let them talk and don’t ask 

leading questions. You could suggest 

they carry on the conversation with a 

member of staff there. The child 

might like to choose who to involve 

in the conversation. You must tell a 

member of staff if a child tells you 

anything that concerns you. You may 

be asked to write down what they 

have said to you, this must be a 

factual account and not your 

opinion.  

Any concerns you have or anything a 

child may say to you must remain 

confidential once you have told a 

member of staff. 

 

 

 

EVERY ADULT IN 

SCHOOL HAS A 

RESPONSIBILITY TO 

KEEP CHILDREN SAFE 

 

If you are concerned about anything 

you see or hear around our school, you 

must let a member of staff know. This 

includes the behaviour of staff. If you 

have any ideas about how we could 

make our school even safer , please let 

someone know. 

If you have a mobile phone you are not 

allowed to use it in school or on school 

trips. This is to ensure no one records 

the children in any way. There should 

be no references made by school or 

children on social media in any form. 

Avoid being alone with children or 

having physical contact with them. 

Kate Connelly, our Head of School, is 

our Designated Safeguarding Lead 

(DSL). Ashley Best-White, Executive 

Headteacher and Nicky Pellatt, 

Executive Deputy, are also trained 

DSLs. 

 

 

Safeguarding 

means ‘ keeping 

safe’. 

It covers all aspects of keeping 

children safe in our school. It is a 

vital part of what we do in school 

everyday. 

It includes: 

 The behaviour of the children 

towards each other 

 The behaviour of the staff 

towards the children 

 The behaviour of any visitors or 

volunteers in our school 

 The safety of children on trips 

out of school 

 Systems and procedures 

around school 

 The safety of our building and 

the grounds 

 Safe use of the internet 

 Learning about safety through 

routines and in lessons. 

 


